
 
MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
June 30, 2015 

 
This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange Street, St. 

Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairman Bev Slough. Dr. Joseph Joyner called roll; 

all school board members, Mr. Tommy Allen, Mr. Bill Mignon, Mrs. Kelly Barrera, Mrs. Beverly Slough and 

Mr. Patrick Canan were present. Also in attendance were School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, 

district staff, and media representatives. 

Opening Comments -None                                                                                                                                   

Nease High School Expansion Delivery Method                                                                                                                                              

Mr. Forson and Mr. Rose presented an overview of the delivery method for the Nease High School 

expansion project.    

Change to Express Scripts Prescription Plan                                                                                                                                         

Mr. Bailey, from the Bailey Group and Mrs. Weber presented a proposal to change the pharmacy benefit 

manager. 

Retiree Insurance Premiums                                                                                                                                                                   

Mrs. Weber presented a proposal to change the self-funded medical plan premium for retirees. 

Teacher Evaluation & Testing Task Force Updates                                                                                                                                   

Mr. Asplen and Mrs. Hutchins gave a brief update on the Teacher Evaluation Task Force and the Testing 

Task Force. Mr. Asplen stated that detail information will be presented at the August 4 workshop.                                                                                                                               

Public Comments  

1. Mrs. Sharon Stradley, 310 Ryder Cup Cir. # 105, St. Augustine, FL 32092 

Mrs. Stradley spoke about retiree health insurance. 

Closing Comments                                                                                                                                                 

Mr. Mignon thanked the Insurance Committee for their diligent work.   Mrs. Barrera asked who should 

respond when all board members are emailed. Mrs. Slough asked if the board was in agreement, she 

would respond, as the board chair when all board members are emailed at the same time; all were in 

agreement.    

 

There being no further business, the workshop was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 
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